
Term 2 Issue 9, 15th June 2023



TOPIC 2

Winter Uniforms
Parents are reminded that children need to be in full winter uniforms. Many children are still coming to
school without their ties and hats.




“Whenever you did this

for one of the least

important of these

brothers of mine, you

did it for me!”           

 (Matthew 25:40)

Dear Parents,

On Friday we celebrate the Feast of the Sacred Heart. Our faith teaches us that
each of us is precious and unique in the eyes of God. It also teaches us that we are
loved by God, and that God wants us to be fulfilled, generous, responsible,
peaceful people who will accept the challenge to live life to the full. 
In the Greek language there are four words for the word ‘Love.’
One of them is "agape" which is the love that acts because the other person is in
need. This love is a conscious act of will.
We can’t say we love without doing something. The Feast of the Sacred Heart is an
extraordinary gift - that God LOVED us so much that He sent LOVE into our world
in the person of Jesus.
As we are all followers of Jesus we are called to respond to God’s LOVE in many
ways. The Feast of the Sacred Heart calls us to express and action our LOVE by
donating items of non-perishable food and warm clothing.
Please join us in celebrating the Feast of the Sacred Heart at Mass at 9.15am on
Friday 16 June.

Principal's Message

Primary Athletics Carnival
Our Primary Athletics Carnival will be held on Wednesday 21st June.                   
 A note went out to parents last week. A reminder that permission notes need to
be returned asap. If you need another note, either contact the office. We will
have one sent home, or you can ask your child to inform their teacher, who will
also be able to provide one for you.
Thanks in advance to Mr Paynter who is organising the carnival.




Parent Teacher Interviews
Please be reminded that the window for booking parent teacher interviews will close this  
 Sunday June 18th at 4:00pm. If you have not already done so, please book your interview
following the instructions supplied on the Compass portal by the closing date..



Thank You
My first day at St Andrew’s School, twenty-one years ago, is etched so vividly in my memory. I was
so warmly welcomed by Mrs Cruikshank in the office. She greeted me with opened arms, giving me
a big hug and saying, “Welcome, we have been waiting for you.” That was my introduction to this
amazing community, and I have always felt privileged to have been appointed the Assistant
Principal of St Andrew’s.
Over the years I have seen many changes to learning and to our school environment-our new
buildings, and I was fortunate enough to have coordinated the opening and blessing of our
buildings by the bishop. I have lost count of the number of children I have enrolled in the school,
the number of assemblies, the number of awards I have presented and the number of parent
meetings. I entered the teaching profession as I saw teaching as a way of making a difference in the
lives of children. My focus has always been about “the child” and for all decisions I been involved in
making children remain the main focus. My only hope is that, in some small way, I have achieved
that goal. 
So, reflecting on my time here has been one of mixed emotions. I will definitely miss working with
children and walking with parents as their children grow and develop, but I am also looking forward
to whatever God has planned for me. 
 I wish to pass on my heartfelt thanks for all the well wishes I have received and acts of kindness;
they have been appreciated.
I warmly welcome, personally, and on behalf of our community Mr Stephen Bawden and know that
he will enjoy his time here at St Andrew’s and that the many gifts that he brings will be enriching for
our community.

Kim McDonald
Assistant Principal




Code of Conduct at St Andrew’s 
Can I please remind parents and responsible adults to please treat all staff members with respect?
At no time are parents to use threatening language or aggression when speaking with a staff
member. Any parent who chooses to behave in this way will be asked to leave the school grounds.
We are a Catholic community and follow the Gospel values of our Lord. Respect and understanding
are key values to ensure a safe and positive school culture. If you have an issue that you would like
to discuss, please make an appointment with the teacher or staff member. No issues should be
discussed at the afternoon dismissal gate. 




School Fees
School fees are now overdue. If you have not yet made a payment, kindly do so. For all queries,
please contact Reshma   on 8869 6700.




Mrs Yvette McGowen
Principal

2023 ACARA Item Trial Test
Our school has been selected to participate in the ACARA Item Trial Test for Literacy and Numeracy.
The data from the test will provide valuable information for the inclusion of questions in future
NAPLAN tests. Please read the attached flyer for further information.



SPORTS NEWS 




Years 5 and 6 Gala Soccer Day
Twenty-eight Year 5 and Year 6 children will be representing our school at Jamison
Park at Penrith on Friday in a Soccer Gala Day. Huge thanks to Mr Paynter and                
 Mr Reitano who have coached the children and will coordinate their play on Friday.

Stage 3 Girls Soccer 2023
Last Friday, 28 young ladies from Stage 3
represented the school at the Soccer Gala
Day at Penrith. The girls performed
admirably with the gold team finishing
second and the blue team finishing third.

 

Gold Team - 2nd Place

                         Blue Team - 3rd Place

Mr Graham Paynter
Sports Co-ordinator

I would like to thank Mr Matthew
Reitano who trained the girls and
assisted me in managing the teams.
Thank you also to the parents who
transported and supported the
children on the day. A special thanks
to Mr Scott Morton who also assisted
on the day, even though his daughter
Skyla was sick and could not attend.



 



We would like to congratulate
Jacqueline Westlake of Year 6
 who is achieving great results

with karate. 
She has won a bronze (kata),

silver (kumite) and a gold
(kumite) in her Orange Belt

Division for 10-11 year olds.
She has also won a bronze in the
State Championships for her belt

division.  
       Congratulations Jacqueline!

COMMUNITY NEWS







Our second hand book shop is looking for
donations of children's books. 

If you have any children's books in good
condition, which you no longer require,
we would love to share them with the

children.
 You can leave them at the school office

for Mrs Taylor.



Thank you for your generosity.

M
rs

 Ta
ylor's Book Shop









Week 6 Week 7 Week 6 Week 7

KB Jagmehar Toor Benjamin Lebon 3G Halim Unal Bhani Aggarwal

KG Savya Jaganiya
Iniya

Vijayasekaran 3R Margaret Feeve
Bagayas

Sameer Thapar

KR Natalia Irvine
Brianna

Dangamuwa 3Y Rose Thomas
Kurian

Jacqueline Jing

KY Jordan Khawaga Lucy Sultana 4B Ethan Bijeesh Nathan Herft

1B Name withheld Isaac Tan 4G Phoebe Andrew Arya Prabaharan

1G Prateek Soni Luke Ilagan 4R Jacob Ingram Ady Ding

1R Arzoyi Brar Hudson Gater 4Y Lillyana Feltham Riley Ankrett

1Y Lucas Torres Harlyn Warner 5B Antonia
Modaffari

Name Withheld

2B Desmond Li Juliana Karam 5G Jana Deepak Ruby Gater

2G Cruz Schwalger Myra Sohal 5R Katherine Jing Marcella Arshilo

2R Jastej Sidhu
Amelia

Themistou 6B Elizabeth Lukudu Dean Ferguson

2Y Alexander
Demian

David Mayson 6G Gabriel
Pantazopoulos

Melina Sklibosios

3B Annabelle Kels Name Withheld 6R Aidan Remotigue Jeffrey Su

Student Of The Week
Term 2 Weeks 6 & 7


